Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Hearing Aid Specialists
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64B6-8.002
Qualifications for Trainees, Sponsors and Designated Hearing Aid Specialists

NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 42 No. 135, July 13, 2016 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The change is in response to written comments submitted by the staff of the Joint Administrative Procedures Committee and by a discussion and vote by the Board at its October 25, 2016 meeting. The rule shall now read as follows:
64B6-8.002 Qualifications for Trainees, Sponsors and Designated Hearing Aid Specialists.
(1) The Department shall temporarily certify, until the next Board meeting, only those applicants who meet the following requirements, in addition to those imposed by law:
(a) No change.
(b) The applicant must complete the Training Program Registration Application and Instructions, (Form DH-MQA 1158 (revised 10/25/16 04/12/16), hereby adopted and incorporated by reference, which can be obtained from the Board of Hearing Aid Specialists’ website at http://floridahearingaidspecialists.gov/licensing/ http://doh.state.fl.us/mqa/HearingAid/) and  at http://www.flrules.org/Gateway/reference.asp?No=Ref-  ,  and pay the appropriate fee; and
(c) No change.
(2) through (3) No change.
Rulemaking Authority 484.044, 484.0445, 484.0447(4) FS. Law Implemented 484.0445, 456.0635, 456.013, 484.0447(4), 484.045(2)(c) FS. History–New 1-12-84, Formerly 21JJ-8.02, Amended 8-12-87, 9-13-90, Formerly 21JJ-8.002, Amended 12-6-94, Formerly 61G9-8.002, Amended 6-2-03, 3-4-08, 5-26-09,                            .
The following changes have been made to incorporated form DH-MQA 1158:

The revision date of the form has been changed to 10/25/16.

Fourth unnumbered page: the request for the e-mail address has been changed to optional.
Ninth unnumbered page: the request for the e-mail address has been removed from the form.

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Jennifer Wenhold, Executive Director, Board of Hearing Aid Specialists, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin # C08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258.
